Dear 


I am writing to you to express my concern about the fact that there is a current crisis in staffing levels in social care affecting all sectors of the industry including care homes, domiciliary care services and directly employed Personal Assistants. There are over 105,000 vacancies to date in the industry.
This situation has quickly developed since the end of the Brexit transition period which has worsened the problem. However, it is also clear that in some cases the shortage of staff is due to low wage levels particularly in rural areas where it is possible for people to earn much more house cleaning, dog walking or working in hospitality.

Many disabled people are now being offered re-institutionalisation as an alternative to the right to live independently in the community due to the shortage of social care staff. This really is not acceptable, and the government must take urgent action to avoid this happening in line with United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities commitments.

The recently announced scheme to recruit more social care staff without additional funding for higher wages beyond March 2022, is unlikely to alleviate this problem and I believe that urgent changes to immigration routes, at least in the short term, are needed to ensure the safety of disabled people who need social care.
For live-in agencies this could be social care being declared a shortage occupation, but for individual disabled employers whose social care is funded through Direct Payments or Personal Health Budgets, a non-sponsored route is also needed.  
I know from many years of experience that it is vital to be able to access every option to enable recruitment and retention of social care staff with the key values, behaviours, personality, client synergy and skill set to deliver high quality, safe, and value-for-money services. I know that it is not possible for just anyone to become a satisfactory social care worker/PA.

I am also aware that the government claim to want to get 1 million disabled people into sustainable employment by 2027 and are currently boosting the number of Disability Employment Advisors to “help disabled people to secure and stay in work” through the ‘Plan for Jobs scheme.’ This however will be doomed to failure if at the same time access to a suitably qualified workforce to support disabled people to live independently in the community is removed. If no specific non-sponsored visa route is put in place disabled people will not only be denied the possibility of working but may be forced to move out of the community into care homes costing the exchequer far more. The cost of an Adult Treatment Unit placement  can be around £12,000 per week, a care home placement for those with a Learning Disability at e.g. Winterbourne View an average £4,500 a week and a hospital bed £2,500 a week.

While the government has made exceptions for corporations to employ agricultural workers from abroad, HGV drivers, and some other occupations absolutely nothing is being put in place to deal with this very real crisis in social care happening now. 
Having good quality social care for independent living is literally a life and death situation for disabled people and I must not become collateral damage in pursuit of the removal of freedom of movement. The inherent dangers this would create for disabled people must be acknowledged and mitigated by urgent action by the government putting in place changes to immigration routes and additional funding specifically for higher social care wages. British workers are now asking for double or more than double the amount of social care funding most disabled people are given to meet their needs. This is not sustainable.

Yours sincerely,

